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The July jobs report painted a less-than-rosy picture for President Trump’s economic
agenda, revealing that the U.S. economy added only 106,000 jobs over the past three
months. The data, released by the Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS), highlighted significant
weaknesses in the labor market, raising questions about the effectiveness of the president’s
trade policies and the possibility of stagflation, an economic condition where inflation rises

alongside unemployment. Trump’s immediate reaction was to fire BLS Commissioner Erika



McEntarfer, alleging that previous reports had been politically manipulated to harm his re-

election campaign.

The lackluster job growth in July, 73,000 jobs added, fell short of the 100,000 jobs
economists had predicted. More concerning, however, were the sharp downward revisions
to earlier months. June’s job growth was reduced to just 14,000 from an initial estimate of
147,000, and May’s job increase was slashed to 19,000 from 144,000. These adjustments
showed a combined reduction of 258,000 jobs from earlier reports. The Labor Department
attributed these large revisions to new information, particularly in state and local

government education sectors.

The news sent shockwaves through financial markets. The Dow Jones Industrial Average
dropped 542 points, a 1.2 percent loss, marking the worst day for stocks since May.
Similarly, the S&P 500 and Nasdaq Composite saw declines of 1.6 percent and 2.3 percent,
respectively. Trump, upset with the report, took to social media, accusing the BLS of
manipulating the data to hurt Republicans and his political standing. “Today’s Jobs Numbers

were RIGGED to make the Republicans, and ME, look bad,” he posted on Truth Social.

Economists have expressed concern over the president’s decision to dismiss McEntarfer.
Harvard economist Jason Furman, who served as chairman of the White House Council of
Economic Advisers under President Obama, warned that politicizing economic data could
harm the credibility of U.S. economic reporting. “Reliable economic data is a key strength of
the U.S. economy,” Furman wrote. “There is now a risk, plus an awful appearance,” he added,

emphasizing the importance of maintaining impartiality in government agencies.

White House economists also acknowledged the weak jobs report, though they pointed to
“anomalous factors” affecting the data, particularly the seasonal adjustment process.
Stephen Miran, the chief economist for the White House Council of Economic Advisers,
explained that 60 percent of the downward revisions were due to quirks in the seasonal

adjustment process.

While the report signals troubling trends, including potential stagflation, its implications
remain to be seen. It also raises crucial questions about the broader health of the economy

as the nation heads into an election year.



